May 12, 2003

Ms. Dorothy Y. Beard

Chief of Docket Information

Department of Transportation

400 7th St., S.W. 

Room P.L.-401

Washington, D.C. 20590

Re:
Docket OST-97-2881

Dear Ms. Beard:

Travelers First respectfully requests the opportunity to participate in the hearing scheduled for May 22, 2003.   I will represent the 26 public interest organizations that have previously filed comments on the above docket.  These organizations represent critical consumer stakeholders that have a direct concern about the results of the rulemaking.  My email address is Consumersfirst@att.net and my phone number is 925.253.1937.  

I will be prepared to speak to a number of the major issues identified in this rulemaking, including the need for the rules and the prerequisites to deregulation; the importance of a healthy travel agency channel to many consumers; and the various ways in which the proposed rules would impact consumers.   

I believe Travelers First is uniquely qualified to share the consumer perspective, and I look forward to presenting my views on May 22.  

Sincerely,

/s/

Jim Conran

Chairman

Travelers First

